Code Conciliator’s Report

1 July 2000 – 30 June 2001

Number of Disputes

Twelve disputes were referred to me during this period.  This means that a total of 46 disputes have been referred to me since my appointment as Conciliator on 18 September 1998.

Of those 46 disputes 6 have so far been conciliated, 5 of which resulted in an agreement.  Five of the 6 conciliations were held during the year.
Nature of Complaints

The 46 complaints fall into the following categories:

	Late date of supply of print
	26%

	Terms of supply (payment terms, freight charges, session times, length of season, security bonds)
	29%

	Non-supply of print
	43%

	Other
	2%


All 5 matters conciliated during the year concerned the initial non-supply of film.

Administration

I am pleased to report that the Code Administration Committee has recently agreed to support a proactive approach to handling dispute enquiries.  It has endorsed the adoption of the following procedures:

“The purpose of these procedures is to provide a quick and effective resolution to disputes so that the Code will operate effectively and so that the industry has confidence in its operation.

1. Complainant discusses the problem with the booker/agent/distributor to get a solution.

2. If this is not successful, then contact the FEDCAC Secretariat on (02) 9264 9506.

3. Secretariat recommends the complainant refers the problem to the Managing Director of the Distributor by telephone and suggests the complainant gets COAA’s help.  If the complainant is reluctant to do this then the Secretariat will refer the problem to the Managing Director if the complainant agrees.

4. If still not resolved, Secretariat or (in more serious cases the Code Conciliator) contacts the Managing Director of the Distributor.

5. If still not resolved, the Secretariat advises the complainant that it can raise the matter in writing with the Distributor under clause 15.1.1 of the Code.

6. The Distributor is required under clause 15.1.1 to respond within 7 days.

7. If the matter is still not resolved, the complainant can contact the Secretariat and request it be referred to the Code Conciliator for conciliation.

8. The Secretariat will follow up all complaints to ascertain their outcome so that statistics can be reported to the Code Committee.

A similar process applies to where the Distributor is the complainant.”
This approach should lead to the more effective early resolution of complaints before conciliation and at no cost to the parties.

Operation of the Code

There is a need to publicise and promote the early resolution procedures which have been recently adopted.  Promotion and implementation of those procedures should significantly increase the industry’s confidence in and use of the Code.

I acknowledge the Code Administration Committee’s increasing commitment to the effective operation of the Code and the resources which are being made available to support it.

I thank the Code Administration Committee, in particular, the Chairman, for supporting my dispute resolution role under the Code.
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